Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 19 December 2011    
7:00 p.m. 

District Office Board Room 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 19 December 2011, in the district office board room, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mrs. Marianne Fogelsanger, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Ms. Cristina Mathews, Mrs. Sandra Rupp, and Mr. Thomas Tobin.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.    
Others present were:  Mr. Colton Hock, Mr. David Hogue, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Ethan Krupp, Mr. Michael Lester, Mrs. Denise Stone, and Mrs. Pam Szilagyi.  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
At this time, Mr. David Hogue, the president of the Bloomsburg Lady Soccer Boosters, addressed the board.  He spoke in favor of Angela Brown becoming the next girls’ head soccer coach, and read a letter from the boosters, endorsing her as the next girls’ head soccer coach.  
Mr. Ethan Krupp then addressed the board as follow-up from the prior meeting regarding bullying.  Mr. Krupp said that after the Krupps left, he later found out that there was further discussion regarding the issue.  He asked if there were any questions the board had of him.  Mr. Tobin told Mr. Krupp that he’d asked Dr. Curry about the procedure of expulsion hearings.  Mr. Krupp then said that interested parties should be made aware of the expulsion meeting date, time, and location.  He asked what the policy was regarding bullying and threats made to other students, and what comes of reports made from students regarding such incidents.  Also, Mr. Krupp said that while teachers were to be briefed on the situation before the expelled student returned to school, he spoke with several of his son’s teachers who had not been aware of the situation.  
Mrs. Denise Stone then addressed the board to thank the school board and school administrators for their support of the football program.  She said it is heartening to have found out how many football players were also high academic achievers.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the minutes of 21 November 2011 regular monthly meeting and the 5 December 2011 special meeting and work session, and Mrs. Fogelsanger seconded this motion.  

Mrs. Crawford then made the motion to amend the 5 December 2011 special meeting minutes to include the fact that discussion on expulsion hearing procedures occurred just prior to the end of the special meeting.  Mr. Hock seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for November 2011, and Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve the bills payable for 22 November 2011 – 19 December 2011, ranging from check #00031287 – check #00031453, including wire transfers totaling $412,804.66, in the amount of $927,625.75.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler.  

During discussion of the bills, Mrs. Fiedler pointed out that approximately $600.00 was spent on meals for special education monitoring.  Mr. Klingerman agreed, saying this use of funds was troubling.  
Mrs. Fiedler also asked about bus transportation for athletic trips that were not on the original athletic schedule.  

The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Mrs. Crawford made the motion to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 22 November 2011 – 19 December 2011, ranging from check #00001699 – check #00001706, totaling $436,563.77.  The motion was seconded by Mrs. Rupp.  The motion then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.    
Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Project Fund 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to approve the bills payable for the Capital Project Fund for 22 November 2011 – 19 December 2011, being check #00010520, totaling $39,285.40.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Dr. Curry went over some of the highlights of the tentative 2012-2013 budget, and reported that currently, there is no recommendation for a tax increase.  
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT 

Colton Hock reported that things are going smoothly at Bloomsburg High School.  The school recently completed its annual gift drive, and there were approximately 150 angels (students who receive the gifts) that the school purchased gifts for.  The programs of study and scheduling are now done online.  Also, progress reports and report cards might be done online in the near future.  He also thanked the football boosters for purchasing Panthers jackets for football players.  
PSBA LIAISON REPORT
Mrs. Fiedler reported that there was recently (as quoted from PSBA’s web site, at http://capwiz.com/psba/issues/alert/?alertid=58672501) a “victory for public education as the House dropped its plan to run a voucher bill, and a proposal to expand charter schools and the Education Improvement Tax Credit (EITC) program was defeated with a vote of 90-105.”  
OLD BUSINESS
Mrs. Fogelsanger asked that the board reconsider the tabled motion to approve providing Key Club to Bloomsburg High School students.  She said that the organization would meet during homeroom.  Dr. Curry said this would appear on the 3 January 2012 board agenda.  
NEW BUSINESS
Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Field Trip Request 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve the following out-of-state/overnight field trip request:  Engineering Club/Robotics Team to the State Farm Show Arena in Harrisburg, Pennsylvania from 17 February 2012 – 19 February 2012, at an approximate cost to the district of $46.25.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Administrative Assistant Job Description 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which Mrs. Fiedler seconded, to approve the administrative assistant job description as presented.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Resolution Forming a Study Committee to Evaluate Inter-District Programs
Mr. Tobin made the motion to approve as presented the resolution forming a study committee to evaluate inter-district programs.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Hock.  The motion then passed by a unanimous voice vote.    

PERSONNEL
Approval of Athletic Coaches 
Mr. Tobin made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hock, to approve the following Winter 2011-2012 athletic coaches:    

· Mandi Crone – Winter Cheerleading Coach – Step 1 - $428.00 (1/2 position) 

· Camille Neidig – Winter Cheerleading Coach – Step 1 - $428.00 (1/2 position) 

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Classified Substitute 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve Melissa Lindenfeld as a classified substitute, effective upon receipt of her tuberculosis test results.  The motion was seconded by Ms. Mathews, and then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Reapproval of Volunteer Advisors 
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Crawford, to reapprove Alex Karpinski, Aaron White, and Connie Young as volunteer drama advisors for the 2011-2012 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Professional Staff Leave of Absence 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Ms. Mathews seconded, to approve a leave of absence for Memorial Elementary School Kindergarten Teacher Taylor Adams, effective on or about 16 April 2012, with a return date of 11 June 2012.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote. 
Approval of Professional Day-to-Day Substitutes 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Crawford seconded, to approve Nandini Sengupta, Katherine Stroh, and Allison Watkins as professional day-to-day substitutes for the remainder of the 2011-2012 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Classified Staff Resignation 
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Fiedler, to accept the resignation of Payroll/Accounting Clerk Michele Zampogna, effective 3 January 2012.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
INFORMATION
It was announced that the following items would appear on the 3 January 2012 work session agenda:  Budget, Athletic Schedule Update, Administrative Report Placement on Board Agenda, and Policies 218.1, 232, 233, and 249.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS
It was announced that the next work session and special meeting would take place on Tuesday, 3 January 2012, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room, and that the next regular monthly meeting would take place on Tuesday, 17 January 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room.  

ADJOURNMENT
At 8:44 p.m., Mrs. Crawford made the motion to adjourn the regular meeting, and Mr. Hock seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION
At 8:44 p.m., Mrs. Fiedler moved to go into executive session to discuss personnel matters.  Mrs. Crawford seconded the motion, which then passed by a voice vote of eight yes votes to one no vote (being Mr. Tobin).  The executive session was adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 
Recording Secretary 

